
 
  

    
  

 
    

     
 

   
 

   
 

   
 

  
  

   
 

 
  
 

 
   

        
 

    
       

      
 

 
 

  
 

       
             

            
 

  
 

         
     

      
   

    

Malibu HS 
Site Council 
October 15, 2020 – 3:25 pm-4:30 
zoom meeting 

Meeting began at 3:25
Notes were taken by Alex Sudmann (student) 

Members in Attendance: 
Cindy Smith (Teacher)
Sean Ryan (Teacher)
Charles Kertesz (Teacher)
Seth Jacobson (Parent)
Patrick Miller (Principal) 
Lili Foster (Parent) 
Kellye McKinna (Community Member) 
Alex Sudmann (Student)
Bella Howe (Student) 

Additional Members: 
Sonya Perl 

3:25 Welcome and approve minutes from 9/17/2020 
The group was welcomed. Motion to approve by Ms. McKinna seconded by Mr. Kertesz. 

3:27 PTSA News Announcements – Lili Foster 
Ms. Foster discussed how PTSA responded to WASC visit. Ms. Smith asked a question 
regarding a PTSA function. Ms. Smith discussed some PTSA sponsored experiences. Ms. 
Foster added some information about some upcoming meetings and the Malibu City 
Candidates form. 

Old Business: 

3:32 WASC overview of visit - Mr. Miller & Ms. Smith 
The findings from the visiting team were discussed by Mr. Miller and Ms. Smith. The 
school wide areas of growth were then discussed by Ms. Smith. Mr. Ryan, Ms. McKinna 
and Mr. Kertesz discussed their views on the areas of growth and PBL. Mr. Jacobson 
added an observation based on the PBL data and how that is based on previous district 
conversations and trainings. 
Mr. Jacobson continued with a discussion based around real world relevancy. Ms. 
Smith clarified how PBL will look in the future. Ms. McKinna and Mr. Miller discussed 
SPSA relevancy. A conversation followed with Bella, Alex, Mr. Ryan, and Ms. McKinna 
regarding the idea of prestige and school environment. Mr. Miller then discussed senior 
polls. Mr. Jacobson posed a question regarding one of the goals from the school wide 



         
        

        
  

 
 

  
      

 
       

  
 

         
   

     
    

  
         

     
 

   
    

  
 

 
  

  
        

 
  

    
        

    
               

   
      

        
  

 
  

 
 
 
  

overview and Mr. Miller responded. Mr. Jacobson added how the focus group went. Ms. 
McKInna posed a question regarding the slides with SST. Mr. Miller responded to that. 
Ms. Smith then added to the conversation. Mr. Miller wrapped up the conversation and 
added some discussions regarding the visiting committee for WASC. 

Ms. Foster posed a question towards Bella regarding the idea of prestige through the 
school. 
Ms. Foster discussed the wellness center and the school process. 

Ms. Perl asked some questions regarding the WASC school wide overview regarding 
accreditation and review. Ms. Smith and Mr. Miller responded to the question. 

Mr. Jacobson added a remark about the WASC committee response about how Malibu is 
a small school in relation to the others in our region. He emphasized that as a result of 
being a small school teachers wear many hats, and are required to do a lot of things. 
Mr. Miller and Ms. Smith responded similarly. 

Ms. Smith summed up the steps that are being taken now and the path moving 
forward. Mr. Miller clarified the points made by Ms. Smith. 

4:15 PTSA News Announcements- Soniya Perl 
Ms. Perl discussed the Reflections competition. Upcoming PTSA meeting was discussed 
ad the Malibu City Council Forum was discussed. A conversation followed regarding 
including new families into the community. 

New Business: 
4:19 Interim Assessment Update 
Ms. Smith discussed the interim CAASP assessments. The dates were discussed as well 
as possible outcomes and actions. 

4:22 School announcements reports - Mr. Miller 
Mr. Miller gave an update regarding all of the work that is being regarding facilitating 
distance learning. Community sentiment regarding distance learning was discussed. 
The KIND group was discussed as well as their programs. Mr. Miller then discussed the 
progression of bringing sports and conditioning back. Mr. Jacobson discussed school 
opening policies regarding other school districts and Mr. Miller responded. Mr. 
Jacobson added more to the discussion of technology being used. Mr. Miller added on 
to that and added some final remarks. 

Meeting Adjourned at 4:30 


